2014 Annual General Meeting
Date: Feb 22, 2015
Time: 1:00pm

Committee Attendees

Committee Regrets

Mike Dunphy


            Terry Grant

Joe MacNeil


            Barry MacDonald 






Ervin Robertson                                  Ken Doucette
Margaret Tubrett                                 Judy McKeough   
Leo G Donovan
Chair: Marcel McKeough

Note: 12 members at large were also present for the meeting. 
Opening Remarks:

A Brief Note from Graham Hudson
The Chair welcomed the members to the AGM. Course manager Graham Hudson had sent his regrets, he was he is at a golf conference in Toronto and he had prepared an annual report which, due to communication problems, was not received. He did send the following notes. 
Graham did note to Marcel the following:

· The ‘RFP’ (request for proposal) is still awaiting a final decision but there are NO CHANGEs planned for this seasons operations.
· Tending for new power carts closes Tuesday, February 24th.  

· Annual golf pass fees will stay the same for this year.

· Highlands Links will be hosting a 48 Player CPGA One-Day Golf Tournament on Wednesday, June 17th of this year.  There will be a need for volunteers, which will be looked at in a later time.
Formal Agenda
1.  Review of Previous Minutes

· Time was allowed to review the minutes from the 2013 annual general meeting.

· A motion to approve the minutes was made by Keith Hawley and seconded by Jill Humphries.  Minutes approved.
· Keith Hawley did question whether or not our by-law amendments had been registered with Joint Stocks.  
Action - the Chair agreed to look into that and advise the Registrar of Joint Stocks accordingly. 
2.  Annual Report of Directors

The Chair noted the following:

· Overall it was a productive, successful year and all tournaments made money.

· All tournaments went well although there are logistical issues with the Fall Masters Tournament.  The problem relates to the time it takes to play the event.  The course’s goal is 4 hours and 50 minutes while typically the Tournament is runs over by an additional hour. Further discussions with Graham and a sub-committee are ongoing.
· Marcel noted a special thanks to both Judy McKeough and Margaret Tubrett for their work with the women’s tournament last year. Marcel sighted the importance of engaging new female players to the course, and that this was an encouraging sign and we should consider focusing more energy again on it this year. 

· The work on the #12 berm is finished, and the project is working so far. The walkway from 12 to 13 is now graded and functioning. The Course manager has expressed a desire to construct a power cart path along the river and the club may be asked to contribute funding to this project.  If asked we will consider a fixed gift in support the development.
· In the fall of last year both seeding and sodding were done for #4, #12 and the ladies #18.
3.  Financial Report 

President Marcel McKeough noted the following:

· Ervin Robertson is stepping down as treasurer this year, and Mike Dunphy will be stepping down as VP and taking on the role as treasurer for 2015 with Ervin’s help and guidance.  Marcel thanked Ervin for his many years of service.

Time was allowed to review the 2013 financial report completed by Ervin Robertson. The following items were explained:

-  Funding for the Juniors Program comes from Service Canada.

-  Total Revenue was $48,230.62; Tournament Expenses were $21,404.17; Other General Expenses were $14,602.27; Profit for 2014 was $12,224.18.
      - The $445 in Donations was for two reasons:1) a funeral donation for our late President Lloyd Donovan and; 2) the purchase of tickets for The Lakes CPGA Tournament for juniors to attend last fall.  Marcel explained that due to the tournament being held during the school week the tickets were gifted to available senior club members at the time.
· Jill Humphries also noted that even though she is no longer an officer of our Society that she still had signing authority at the bank. 
Action - Marcel explained that this matter would be settled shortly.
· A motion to approve the financial report was made by Leo G. Donovan and seconded by Derrick Hawley.

4.  Appointment of an Auditor 

· A motion to appoint Gerard Aucoin was made by Leo G. Donovan and seconded by Derrick Hawley.

5.  Junior Program Report 

Committee member Joe MacNeil noted that he would be stepping down as the Junior Golf Program Coordinator.  President Marcel McKeough thanked Joe for his many years of service. Member Leo G. Donovan volunteered to step into this position.

Joe MacNeil noted the following for his 2014 Junior Program Report:
· There were 16 Junior members registered this year for the program.  This seems low, but most golf course junior numbers are down everywhere. Joe recommends a parent group get involved this summer to support the Junior Program.  Further discussion will be held with Leo G. Donovan.

· Hired student Daniel Nolan worked with Bobby Hussey to run a golf program on Tuesdays and Thursdays throughout last summer.  This year may be more difficult to find a senior student to step into the position.  The position pays well, so hopefully we will have some successful applicants this year.
· There is ample indoor golf gear available at both elementary schools.  Joe will discuss with Bobby Hussey this spring to see if he will be available to offer something at the schools.

· New ideas are needed to motivate junior golfers. 12-hole games for juniors and Lesson Registration that includes becoming a Highlands Links Golf Club Member (which happens in June before the junior deadline of June 30th) are just some ideas that should be considered.

6.  Election of Officers 

· A motion to appoint the following slate of officers was made by Derrick Hawley and seconded by Keith Hawley:
Marcel McKeough – President

Barry MacDonald – Vice President

Mike Dunphy – Treasurer

Terry Grant - Secretary

Leo G. Donovan – Junior Program Coordinator

Margaret Tubrett -Executive Member

Judy McKeough -Executive Member

Russell MacLellan -Executive Member

· Marcel offered to the members at the meeting that two vacancies are now available with the stepping down of both Ken Doucette and Joe MacNeil. There were no volunteers but it was noted that if anyone knows of someone interested in joining the officers to please contact anyone on the committee.
7.  Open Forum 

· The floor was opened to any questions, in which there were none.

· A motion to adjourn was made by Gordon Rideout and seconded by Leo G. Donovan.

Meeting adjourned @ 1:31pm
